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UPCOMING PROGRAMS.... 

Â April 30ðThe Clubôs 
Annual Highlight! 
Presentation of Kiwanis 
Club of Ann Arbor and 
Cross Foundation 
Scholarships and 
Camperships. Master of 
Ceremonies: Past 
President Michael 
Dabbs. 

Â May 7ðSt. Joseph 
Mercy Cancer Program 
and Research. Speak-
er: Beth LaVasseur, 
Executive Director St. 
Joeôs Cancer Programs 
and the Michigan Can-
cer Research Consorti-
um. Introduction by: 
Max Ziegler. 

MEETINGS... 
The Centennial Celebra-
tion Committee was to 
meet immediately after 
todayôs regularly sched-
uled meeting. There is a 
Board meeting on April 
17. President William 
asked the membership for 
items of consideration as 
the agenda is still in the 
early planning stage. 
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TODAYôS PROGRAMé  

B&B Adventures with Pat Materka 
Gary Elling introduced todayôs speaker, Pat Materka, noting that he was substituting for 
Garry Evans. He got this job because he won the Garry Evans óLook Alikeô contest. Many 
of us may recognize Pat as she volunteered for about 10 years in the Antiques & Collecta-
bles Department when we were at our downtown location. Pat grew up in the south and 
graduated from the University of South Carolina with a degree in journalism. She came 
north at that time to work at the Ann Arbor News and has been in Ann Arbor ever since, so 
she has adjusted to the weather. A year or two after Pat started at the Ann Arbor News, 
they hired another reporter to cover Business and Labor named Liz Elling. Their desks 

were right next to each other and they became lifelong friends. 

After her children were born Pat went to work at the University of 
Michigan where she worked for several decades. She retired in 
2000. Gary said that Pat has written four books and conducted 
numerous workshops on time management. After a few years of 
carefree retirement Pat and husband Bob purchased the Ann Ar-
bor Bed & Breakfast in 2003. Due to their efforts óTrip Advisorô 
now rates their Bed & Breakfast as the number one Bed & Break-
fast in Ann Arbor. Patôs most recent book Twenty for Breakfast is 
a warm and humorous look at the trials and tribulations of being 
an innkeeper. It is available on Amazon and is delightful read. 
Gary said that he isnôt just saying this because he is mentioned on 
page twelve. 

Pat is a devoted fan of Kiwanis. She may not be volunteering any 
more but she continues to shop at our Kiwanis Thrift Store. She 
also donates many things almost every other week. Pat has been 
running her Bed & Breakfast for almost 15 years and she just 
loves itðmost of the time, that is. She described most B&Bs as 
being elegant and serene. Her B&B is not quite like that. 
ñWhimsicalò is how she describes it as decorated by her husband 
on the outside with as many as 30 different inflatables, according 
to the season. On the inside, she has her own way of decorating 
with antique toys. She doesnôt call running her B&B work. She 
said that it is more of a lifestyle, with a very short commute. She 
can wear the same clothes every day because itôs always different people. To her, itôs sort of like the 
movie Groundhog Day because itôs the same routine day after day. Yet what defines running a B&B for 
her is its unpredictability. 

Pat and Bob try to be flexible as people check in outside the posted hours, or want breakfast outside of 
the posted hours. She said that one example of the unpredictability that they get happened at her friend 
Sarahôs B&B. Sarah heard noises in her kitchen at 2am. She went to check on it and found one of the 
guests peering into the refrigerator, looking for something to eatðcompletely naked! Sarah told the 
man that was not appropriate and he scurried back into his room, never to be seen again. Never to be 
seen again as she put a óguest noteô into her reservation system to never accept a booking from him 
again. In addition, she notified her fellow B&Bs to do the same. Another time, at another friendôs B&B, a 
couple checked in for a romantic getaway. After they had checked out her friend went to clean the room 
and found the woman had left an elaborate and expensive metal belt. Feeling really good about herself, 
she packaged the belt up and mailed it to the address on the reservation with a nice note saying that 
she hoped that they had enjoyed their stay at her B&B. Four days later she received a phone call from 
the wife who thanked her for returning the belt. By the way, the wife said, that was not her belté 

NEXT WEEKôS PROGRAM... 
April 23ðBeing Miss Michigan; Keeping the Arts in Education. Speaker: Heather Kendrick, Miss Michi-
gan. Introduction by: Charlie Phibbs. 

April 16, 2018 

Gary Elling 

Pat Materka 
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Do you have news for the 
newsletter, or are you in-
terested in advertising? 
Contact Publisher, John 
Kidle, at jkidle@gmail.com. 

GUESTS AT OUR CLUB... 
Pat Materka, our Speaker, was introduced by Gary Elling; Brian Williams was introduced by Bob 
Gray; Kirsten Gardner and Karin Elling, both were guests of Gary Elling; Sarah Okuyama, guest of 
Pat Materka/Gary Elling; Melissa Zhou and Jill Davidson both from Circle K. 

HOSPITALITYé 
Kathy Barden-Perlberg asked for a moment of silence for the passing of Lloyd Kitchens. Lloyd 
was a past president of Kiwanis who had been in deteriorating health. Lloyd had had 47 years of 
perfect attendance at Kiwanis. A memorial Service will be held Saturday, April 21, 2018, at 10:00 AM 
at Northside Community Church. In lieu of flowers, the family is requesting donations to Arbor Hos-
pice and the Building Fund at Northside Community Church. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS... 

¶ Eloise Lavin will be on the Hospitality Committee for June, replacing Pat Buhrer. 

¶ President William said that there will be a Board of Directors meeting, April 17: He asked that if 
anyone has anything to share at the meeting please get it in to him as soon as possible. 

¶ We only have 14 more days, as of April 16, before our scholarships will be awarded on April 30. 
We are anticipating a full house so members ware requested to park out in the rear of our park-
ing lot so that our guests may park in the front. There will be no Happy Dollars on that date. 

¶ The Kiwanis International Convention begins on June 28 in Las Vegas. 

SOCIAL ACTIVITIES... 

¶ Fred Sanchez says itôs time to think spring and baseball. The annual Tiger trip is Saturday, Au-
gust 11th against Minnesota. The cost is only $70 including, game, bus ride, lunch. See Fred to 
sign up. 

¶ The A2Y Regional Chamber golf outing is June 11 at Polo Fields. Registration info available 
here. All Ann Arbor Kiwanians are members of the Chamber and eligible to participate. 

SUPER-INTERCLUBSé 
There will be a super-interclub at South Lyon on June 11 and at the Manchester club on May 23. 
The Ypsilanti Club will have a super-interclub meeting in June on the 15th or on the 22nd. They ex-
pect that Debbie Dingle will be their featured speaker. Saline will have a super-interclub meeting on 
the 18th of June. 

NEWS FROM OUR FRIENDS IN YPSILANTI... 
Scott Virgo, President of the Ypsilanti Kiwanis Club reports, ñWe did well at 
our Pancake Breakfast this past Saturday (April 14, 2018). Net income was 
$5,213.77, almost $1,000 ahead of last year.ò 

Historical note from Dale LeslieðYpsilanti sponsored our organization in 
the same year (1921) which the two clubs were chartered. Our club later 
sponsored the formation of Ann Arbor Eastern (1947) and Ann Arbor West-
ern (1959) and shared in the sponsorship of Ann Arbor North, Ann Arbor 
Golden K, and Ann Arbor Morning Edition. Of those mentioned, the Ann Arbor Western club remains 
active today. Ypsilanti and Ann Arbor have also formed Sponsored Youth programs in our Divi-
sion. Interesting fact: in our current membership, 10 members have served as presidents of other 
Kiwanis clubs in the Michigan District. Charlie Phibbs (Ann Arbor Western) is the 10th member to be 
added to the list found on page six of the 2017-2018 Membership Digest. 

ASSIGNMENTS FOR THE COMING WEEK... 
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Sorting & Pric-
ing 

See Pages 8 and 9 

Cashiers & 
Sales 

See Pages 10 and 11 

Vouchers 
4/19ðEllen Webb, Carla Summers, Jim Carey, Bob Johnson, Debbie Ry-
dzon, Bud Roberts, Dee Smit and Garry Evans. 

Invocation William V. Hampton 

Greeters Ray Argyle (A), John Schenk (C), Gary Donner, and Dave Drake 

Hospitality Kathy Barden-Perlberg 

Newsletter Dave LaMoreaux 

Cashier John Schenk  

mailto:jkidle@gmail.com
http://business.a2ychamber.org/events/details/a2y-chamber-event-blue-cross-blue-shield-presents-the-a2y-chamber-golf-outing-14246


FINES... 
Dan Dever proposed a fine on Dale Leslie for two things: the first was getting the gender mixed 
up on our guest from U of M Circle KðDale called Jill Davidson óBillô Davidson. The second was 
for attempting to institutionalize Al Gallup. 

Dale fined everyone who had not graduated from Ann Arbor High School or Pioneer High. 

Nick Dever, as an act of inclusive monetary equity, then fined all those who did graduate from 
either of those two schools. 

HAPPY DOLLARS... 
J President William Hampton was happy for the way that he has been criticized for handling 
Happy Dollars. 

J Don Kossick was happy to thank Pat Buhrer many years of service to the Hospitality Com-
mittee. 

J Dick Smit was happy for not slipping and falling in yesterdayôs ice storm. 

J Larry Dittmar was happy for the upcoming Ann Arbor Symphony that will play at Hill Auditori-
um at 8:00 this Saturday. 

J Allen Berg was happy for the Blue Handout that 
was on each & every table. This handout details 
the Annual Election Ballot Information. Both the 
Special Election (President Elect vacancy) and 
the regular Annual Election will be on the same 
date: Monday, May 7, 2018. See Page 7 of this 
newsletter for a copy of the election notice. 

J President William Hampton had ten more Hap-
py Dollars for the club members keeping the 
Happy Dollar portion of the meeting short. 

J Noteðnot all of the Happy Dollars donors may 
be shown here. If your Happy Dollar was 
missed, please see Dave LaMoreaux at next 
weekôs meeting and we will try to put it in next 
weekôs Newsletter.  
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Knownçworldwideçasç
theçplaceçforçtheç
ïfunkiestðçgift. 

CheckéforéSpecialéItemsé
on 

 
and 

 
EveryéWeek! 

KiwaniséMerchandiseé
isénowéavailableéonlineé
at A2kiwanis.orgéoré
here.éSamplesé
availableéatéTKC. 

Sinceé1921,é

proceedséfromé

KiwaniséThrifté

Sale,égiftséfromé

ourémembers,é

andétheéworkéofé

ourévolunteersétoé

beneýtéouré

communityétotalsé

overé$6,300,000.é 

Club Election is on May 7th 
See notice on Page 7 

http://www.kiwanissale.com/
http://annarbor.craigslist.org/search/sss?query=kiwanis&sort=rel
http://www.kiwanissale.com/ebay.htm
http://a2kiwanisfoundation.org/
http://defininggeeks.com/collections/kiwanis-club-of-ann-arbor
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This Weekôs 
Numbers 

 

Attendance: 
61 

Fines: 
$15.32 

Happy $: 
$45 

Mott Pot: 
$0 Today 
$1,122.15 YTD 

Vouchers: 
$1,314 
8 Families 
$44,970 YTD 

227 Families YTD 

Thrift Sale: 

Friday: 
$6,044 

Saturday: 
$7,117 

Other: 
$0 

TOTAL: 
$13,161 

$325,845 YTD 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 Downsizing 3 4 5 
 
Kiwanis Young 
Professionals 

6 Sale & Dona-
tions: TKC 9-1 

7 Sale & Dona-
tions: TKC 9-1 

8 9 State of City 10 11 12 13 Sale & Do-
nations: TKC 9-1 

14 Sale & Dona-
tions: TKC 9-1 

15 16 Running a 
B&B 

17 
 
6:30pm Board 
Meeting 

18 19 20 Sale & Do-
nations: TKC 9-1 

21 Sale & Dona-
tions: TKC 9-1 

22 23 Miss Michi-
gan 

24 25 26 27 Sale & Do-
nations: TKC 9-1 

28 Sale & Dona-
tions: TKC 9-1 

29 30 Scholarships      

April 2018 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 
 
Kiwanis Young 
Professionals 

4 Sale & Dona-
tions: TKC 9-1 

5 Sale & Dona-
tions: TKC 9-1 

6 7 Cancer Center 8 9 10 11 Sale & Do-
nations: TKC 9-1 

12 Sale & Dona-
tions: TKC 9-1 

13 
 
 
 
Motherôs Day 

14 UM Mott 
Hospital Update  

15 
 
6:30pm Board 
Meeting 

16 17 18 Sale & Do-
nations: TKC 9-1 

19 Sale & Dona-
tions: TKC 9-1 

20 21 Fracking  22 23 24 25 Sale & Do-
nations: TKC 9-1 

26 Sale & Dona-
tions: TKC 9-1 

27 28  
 
 
 
Memorial Day  

29 First Re-
sponders 

30 31   

May 2018 
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DISTINGUISHED KIWANIAN AWARD PRESENTATION... 

Larry French told us that Bob 
Barden, Sr. had been awarded the 
óDistinguished Kiwanian Awardô. 
This is an award that was combined 
from our club, the Kiwanis of Michi-
gan Foundation and from the Michi-
gan District of Kiwanis International. 
Larry then asked Kathy Barden-
Perlberg and Bob Barden Jr. to 
accept this award on behalf of their 
father. Kathy spoke of her father 
telling us: 

Robert James Barden was born in 
Saginaw, Michigan, one of six chil-
dren raised by a single mother. As a 
teen he would serve as an altar boy 
at morning mass and close out the 
day playing cards and shooting pool. 
Bob served in the Army during WWII 
and continues to wear his vetsô cap 

to this very day. He was stationed in Japan and was proud to be a sharpshooter with Marksman Rank. 

He returned after the war and married Margaret. Together they have four children, two of whomðRobert and Kath-
leenðare past presidents of the downtown Ann Arbor Kiwanis Club, a fact that he was proud to share often with a con-
tribution of a happy dollar. When Bob came to Ann Arbor to work in the financial services industry he was a partner and 
then sole owner of the Ann Arbor Credit Bureau, Inc. a company that specialized in debt collection and credit reporting. 
Bob excelled in state and national leadership positions. He was a leader in credit reporting automation and purchased 
bureaus in surrounding counties. He also helped craft the Fair Debt Collections Act of 1982 and was at the White House 

for the Rose Garden ceremony when President Ronald Reagan signed the legisla-
tion. 

Bob Joined Kiwanis in 1961, serving as president in 1970-71. He was inducted into 
Hall of Honor in 1997 and he is a Hixon fellow. He worked for many years in the 
furniture department of the thrift sale where his nametag read: ñBIG SALE BOBò. 
He supported club work and social functions including, but not limited to Green 
Oak visits, the Blenheim golf and curling exchange, poker night, pickups (aka: 
Racquet Squad), ringing bells for the Salvation Army, and the downtown building 
acquisition for Kiwanis. 

Bob, through fellow Kiwanians Paul Lohr and Dave Fox, became a pilot, and 
later became an air show pilot with a wing-walking act. He always promoted 
Ann Arbor, even forming a company to book local talent at air shows. He 
maintained 48 years of perfect Kiwanis attendance even while performing air 
shows throughout the Midwest, including the internationally acclaimed show 
in Oshkosh, Wisconsin. While spending winters at a Florida fly-in communi-
ty, he attended Kiwanis meetings in Daytona Beach. Bob loves Kiwanis 
more than any other affiliation he has, including business, church, and avi-
ation. He is so dedicated to the greater good of serving the Kiwanis com-
munity that he wrote about it in his memoir, recalling his words at the1997 
induction in the Hall of Honor: ñOut of more than 30 various social and 
professional organizations  that I belong to, Kiwanis is the most im-
portant one to me.ò Bob made the most friendships of his life at Kiwanis 
and felt a strong connection to his community through his involvement 
with the club.  

To all of his many friends he would choose to closeðas he did in his mem-
oirðwith the last sentence of his favorite Irish Blessing: ñAnd may all Godôs passing 

seasons bring the best to you and yoursò. 

OuréSponsoredéPrograms 
inéServiceétoéYouth: 

ñServingétheéChildrenéofétheéWorldèourémotto,éourémissionò 
AngelléElementary 

HuronéHighéSchool 
PioneeréHighéSchool UéoféMéCircleéK WISDéAktionéClub 

Bob Barden, Sr. 
Larry French presents the Frank O. Straiger 
Distinguished Kiwanian Award for Bob Barden, 
Sr. to Bob Barden, Jr, and Kathy Barden Perlberg.  

http://www.umcirclek.org/ck/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CENTENNIAL MEMORY GEM... 

Where were you in 1959 (almost 60 years ago)? The Kiwanis 
Club of Ann Arbor Western was presented its Charter by 
Kiwanis Lt. Governor Duane Bauer (Member, the Greater 
Downtown Whitmore Lake Kiwanis Club) and Sidney F. Main 
(not pictured), Michigan District Kiwanis Governor. The recipi-
ent, Howard W. (Pop) Delf, charter Western president, and 
owner of Delf's Painting on West Stadium Boulevard. The for-
mation of the Ann Arbor 
Western Kiwanis Club was 
sponsored by the Kiwanis 
Club of Ann Arbor.  The smil-
ing, hefty Bauer was an Ann 
Arbor Police Officer who was 
rumored to pull uncooperative 
drivers from behind their wheel 
without opening the car door. 

KIWANISéCLUB 
OFéANNéARBOR 
Meetings: 

Noon on Mondays at 
The Kiwanis Center 

100 N. Staebler, Suite C 
Ann Arbor, MI 48103-9755 

www.a2kiwanis.org 

Building Phone:   
734-665-2211 

RE/MAX Platinum Realtors, Doug Ziesemer 
 734-769-8111, dfziesemer@aol.com 

Betty Jean Harper, Visiting Vet 
Veterinary Visits in YOUR Home 734-475-9474  

Andrea Kotch Duda, CFPÈ, Raymond James and Associates, Inc. 
www.RaymondJames.com/andreakotchduda, 734-930-0555 

Clarity Financial Advisors, Mark S. Wishka, ChFC, CFP, CLU, CRPC, 
CASL, REBC, RHU, CDFA, CLTCð734-995-3996, markwishka.com 

Gardner & Associates, P.C., Attorneys 
Ron@GardnerLawAA.com 

Jim Carey RealtorÈ, Charles Reinhart Realtors 
734-717-5591, jcarey@provide.net 

Thanks to Our Advertising Supporters... 

"Serving the Children of the World" 

Other Links: 

¶ Michigan District Kiwanis 
Click here to read the latest 
Michigan Builder. 

¶ Kiwanis International 

¶ Kiwanis Young Professionals 
of Washtenaw County Meets 
6pm first Thurs. of Month 

¶ U of M Circle K  
Meets 7pm Thursdays at UM 
Union or League (Check 
Calendar on Website) 

¶ Kiwanis Club of Ypsilanti 
Meets Noon Wednesdays at 
EMU Student Center 

¶ Ann Arbor Western, Meets 
Noon Tues. at Quarter Bistro 
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Interested in becoming a member?  Please send an e-mail 
to MembershipGrowth@a2kiwanis.org or visit the website www.a2kiwanis.org. 

 
 

Sale and Donation Hours 
The Kiwanis Thrift Sale 
At The Kiwanis Center 

100 N. Staebler at Jackson 
Fridays and Saturdays 

9am-1pm 
 

Saleable Donation Drop 
Off: 

Fridays and Saturdays 
9am-12:30pm 

 
Call for Donation Pickup: 

734-665-0450 

The Kiwanis Center 

http://www.a2kiwanis.org
mailto:dfziesemer@aol.com
http://www.raymondjames.com/Andreakotchduda/
http://www.raymondjames.com/Andreakotchduda/
http://www.ameripriseadvisors.com/mark.s.wishka/
mailto:Ron@GardnerLawAA.com
mailto:jcarey@provide.net
http://mi.kiwanisone.org/
http://www.mi.kiwanisone.org/Page/1070
http://www.kiwanis.org/
http://www.kiwanisyp.com/
http://www.kiwanisyp.com/
http://www.umcirclek.org/ck/
http://ypsilantikiwanis.weebly.com/index.html
https://www.facebook.com/Ann-Arbor-Western-Kiwanis-558933810913788/?ref=page_internal
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Ann-Arbor-Kiwanis-Thrift-Sale/303245442175
mailto:MembershipGrowth@a2kiwanis.org
http://www.a2kiwanis.org
http://www.kiwanissale.com/

